
 PUBLIC HEARING – Master Contract & 2022 Budget                           
 

 
 

October 12, 2021 

 

 
Call to Order 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Public Hearing 

 

 

 

 

 
 

President Miller called the Public Hearing to order at 7:01 p.m. All Board members 

were present except Matt Bruner. Superintendent, Shawn Price was also present. 

 

Also attending was Jana Wiersema with The Republic and Missy Dempsey. 

 

 

Mr. Price read Indiana Code 20-29-6-19 in reference to the Master Contract. 

 

Mr. Price read the Indiana Statute defining the procedures a school corporation must 

follow in developing and adopting an annual budget.  He explained the proposed 

budget was advertised on budgetnotices.in.gov.  The next step is to conduct a public 

hearing so that taxpayers may be heard concerning the 2022 Budget, Capital Projects 

Expenditure Plan and Bus Replacement Plan. 

 

President Miller invited the public to speak. There were no comments from the public. 
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Call to Order 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Minutes 

Approved 

 

 

Public 

Comments 
 

 

Approval of 

Payroll and 

Vendor Claims 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES 
October 12, 2021 

 

President Miller led the Pledge to the Flag. 

 

President Miller called the meeting of the Flat Rock-Hawcreek Board of School 

Trustees to order at 7:08 p.m.  All Board members were present except Matt Bruner.  

Superintendent Shawn Price was also present.   

 

Also attending was Jana Wiersema with The Republic and Missy Dempsey. 

 

Dr. Harker moved and Brian Rose seconded a motion to approve the Board minutes of 

September 21, 2021 as submitted.  

Motion passed:  4-0 

 

 

 

 

Missy Dempsey submitted vendor claims # 699-793, and payroll claims of October 1, 

2021 for Board approval.   

Brian Rose moved and Pat Walters seconded a motion to approve the claims as 

presented.   

Motion passed: 4-0 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Personnel 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Superintendent Shawn Price recommended the following volunteers for the 

2021-2022 school year: 

 

Danette Probst        Sara Rockwell          Amy Rutan          Loren Brooks 

Jordan Pagragan      Madysan Meade        Sierra Agnew        Heather Bahr 

Adam Baxter          Paige Brown           Danielle Drysdale   Gregory Drysdale 

Heather England      Rhea Gatewood         Aubrie Gill          Brandon Mize 

Erica Paetzel          Japheth Phelps          Ashely Wilson      Caroline Fischer 

Ryan Fischer          Cathrine Deaver        Emily Brown        Chelsea Baker 

Angela Kent           Terrie Henry           Marissa Williams    Harley Cox 

Lauri Hendershot      Jeremy Verble  

 

Pat Walters moved and Dr. Harker seconded the motion to approve the volunteers as 

presented. 

Motion passed: 4-0 

 

Principal Kris Fortune recommended Kristy Madden and Alison Wold as the Jr. Class 

Sponsors at Hauser for the 2021-2022 school year. 

 

Dr. Harker moved and Pat Walters seconded the motion to approve Kristy Madden 

and Alison Wold as the Jr. Class Sponsors at Hauser for the 2021-2022 school year. 

Motion passed: 4-0 

 

Hope Elementary teacher Madeline Lapidus asked for an FMLA maternity leave to 

begin on or around February 11, 2022 until the end of the 2021-2022 school year. 

 

Brian Rose moved and Pat Walters seconded the motion to approve Madeline 

Lapidus’ FMLA maternity leave as presented. 

Motion passed: 4-0 

 

Principal Jessica Poe asked for approval to post for a Kindergarten maternity leave 

beginning February 11, 2022 until the end of the 2021-2022 school year. 

 

Dr. Harker moved and Pat Walters seconded the motion to approve the Kindergarten 

temporary position as presented. 

Motion passed: 4-0 

 

Hope Elementary Instructional Assistant Kyla Blair submitted her letter of resignation 

effective October 1, 2021. 

 

Pat Walters moved and Brian Rose seconded the motion to approve Kyla Blair’s 

resignation. 

Motion passed: 4-0 

 

Hope Elementary Instructional Assistant Heather Steele submitted her letter of 

resignation effective September 30, 2021. 

 

Pat Walters moved and Dr. Harker seconded the motion to approve Heather Steele’s 

resignation as presented.  

Motion passed: 4-0 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Budget Actions 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Superintendent’s 

Report 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Principal Jessica Poe asked for approval to post for 2 Instructional Assistants at Hope 

Elementary. 

 

Brian Rose moved and Dr. Harker seconded the motion to approve the posting of 2 

Instructional Assistants at Hope Elementary. 

Motion passed: 4-0 

 

After 39 years of service, Technology Director Denise Ollestad submitted her letter of 

retirement effective March 31, 2022.  In her letter she ended by saying, “I have so 

many memories through the years working with dedicated, hardworking FRHC staff 

and students who have grown together, laughed together, cried together and cared for 

each other.  I am a rich, proud Jet, thankful for the warm, caring memories of 

students through so many generations.  Hope is and always will be …. A Surprising 

Little Town”. 

 

Dr. Harker moved and Pat Walters seconded the motion to approve Denise Ollestad’s 

retirement letter as presented. 

Motion passed: 4-0 

 

Cafeteria staff member Heaven Jones submitted her letter of resignation effective 

October 11, 2021. 

 

Brian Rose moved and Dr. Harker seconded the motion to approve Heaven Jones’ 

resignation letter. 

Motion passed: 4-0 

 

Mr. Price recommended the board adopt the 2022-2024 Capital Projects Expenditure 

Plan Resolution. 

 

Pat Walters moved and Dr. Harker seconded the motion to adopt the 2022-2024 

Capital Projects Expenditure Plan.   

Motion passed 4-0 

 

Mr. Price recommended the board adopt the 2022-2026 Bus Replacement Plan 

Resolution. 

 

Brian Rose moved and Dr. Harker seconded the motion to adopt the 2022-2026 Bus 

Replacement Plan.   

Motion passed 4-0 

 

Superintendent Shawn Price recommended a 5% raise for all non-certified employees 

and administrators excluding the Superintendent.  This raise will be retroactive to the 

first pay of the 2021-2022 school year. 

 

Brian Rose moved and Dr. Harker seconded the motion to approve a 5% raise for all 

non-certified employees and administrators as presented. 

Motion passed: 4-0 

 

 

 



Other Business 

 

 

 

Adjournment 

 

 

 

 

 

At 7:20 p.m., Brian Rose moved and Pat Walters seconded a motion to adjourn. 

Motion passed: 4-0 

               

  

 

 

 

 

SIGNED: 

 

  ________________________________                  _____________________________ 
Chad Miller, President                             Brian Rose, Vice-President 

 

________________________________                  ______________________________ 
Dr. John D. Harker, Secretary                              Pat Walters, Member 

 

__________________________________ 

Matthew Bruner, Member 
 
 

 

EQUAL EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY 

It is the policy of Flat Rock-Hawcreek School Corporation to recruit, select, train, promote, retain and discipline employees 

without regard to race, sex, religious beliefs, national origin, national ancestry, political affiliation, age or disability. 

 


